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Deputy Secretary of State John J. Sullivan will travel to Buenos Aires,
Argentina from May 20-21 to lead the U.S. delegation to the G-20 Foreign
Ministers’ Meeting. The G-20 Foreign Ministers’ Meeting offers an opportunity
for foreign ministers to exchange views and collaborate on global economic,
political, and security issues of mutual concern, including sustainable
development and the role of multilateralism. These conversations will set the
stage for the G-20 Leaders’ Summit in Argentina in November. On the margins
of the G-20 ministerial, Deputy Secretary Sullivan will meet with a number of
foreign ministers for bilateral discussions.

Following the G-20, the Deputy Secretary will travel to Brasilia, Brazil to
meet with leaders and launch the U.S.-Brazil Security Forum, a bilateral law
enforcement cooperation initiative to address transnational crime and threat
networks of mutual concern. He will also discuss our joint economic growth
agenda and global issues, including Venezuela’'s humanitarian crisis and
regional support for the restoration of democracy in Venezuela.

While in Brazil, the Deputy Secretary will also engage with U.S. Embassy
staff and members of Brazilian civil society.
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